TISPA – March 6, 2014
Head of School Report

Athletic Achievements
TIS Tigers have continued to perform well in recent competitions. In senior basketball, the boys earned gold and the girls earned a bronze at the ACAMIS tournament in Hong Kong. In junior volleyball the boys earned a 5th place and the girls brought back the gold from the SCISAC tournament in Taiwan. In soccer, the Under14 boys have gone undefeated in both of their first games.

Admissions for 2014-15
We have had over 200 applications since Monday and they are continuing to come in. About half are for PreKindergarten. It is essential that current parents who wish to enroll siblings submit an application as soon as possible. Interviews and admissions testing takes place during March.
Similarly, ensuring that you pay your deposit reserves your child’s place at TIS for next year. We don’t want any students to be left behind because of an oversight. 

Tuition Increases
The recent tuition increase announcement has been received with understanding. All of us in Macau face rising housing costs and higher costs of living with inflation rates over 6% and many facing housing increases far beyond that.  We have received some negative feedback and we will forward this to the board for their consideration.
We would like to remind parents that TIS is a non-profit school. All of the school fees, donations, and government subventions that are received are re-invested back into the school.   

Alberta Education Accreditation Inspection – March 24-27
Alberta Education will have 2 representatives on campus from March 24-27. The inspectors will observe classrooms, review student files and assess curriculum alignment. They will also conduct surveys with teachers, staff, student and parents. We have translated the parent survey so that more families can participate.

AB ED would like to meet with TISPA for a short meeting and to solicit their feedback about TIS. Can this be arranged for Monday, March 24 at 2pm?

Food Services
Recently, we have received a couple of complaints about the cost of products offered by Future Bright.  We would like to remind parents that there is a Food Services Committee that meets regularly with Future Bright and they are eager to forward parental feedback to the service provider. The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 18 at 3:30.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Specifically, parents were upset about the cost of the bottled water ($20MOP). Parents were reminded that children are encouraged to bring water bottles and to access the various water dispensers available across campus. In previous years, the staff and parents turned down a water vending machine as it would encourage more plastic bottles to be used unnecessarily.  

Experience Week
Students in grade 7-12 begin their Experience Week this weekend. Follow along on their adventures at www.travelpod/members/tis

DSEJ Invitation to Visit Parent Associations in Hong Kong
DSEJ has invited 2 reps from TISPA to join them in visiting Parent Associations in Hong Kong. The date has not been set and will likely be conducted in Cantonese. Anyone interested should contact Susan Lao in the office.
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